
Dear Carlyon Beach Community,  

At this time, well #2 is not functioning due to a power issue that may have affected the pump’s 

computer operating system. We are working with the vendor to quickly find a solution. The vendor will 

continue to troubleshoot and gather information through Wednesday. We expect to have an updated 

timeline and situation report by Wednesday afternoon. 

To make sure we have water for the community, we will be utilizing well #1. We have been treating well 

#1 with chlorine and keeping it prepped for an emergency supply. Water from well #1 is acceptable for 

domestic usage such as cleaning, flushing, and bathing. However, because of our experience last 

summer with taste issues, you may be inclined to want to use bottled water for drinking. If you cannot 

afford bottled water, please contact the CBHA office for assistance.  

We are treating this situation as urgent and truly appreciate everyone’s cooperation and patience in 

conserving water. We ask that you continue to use water sparingly to help up minimize the use of well 

#1.  

We are also in communication with Department of Health to make sure they are aware of our situation 

as we work with our experts to find and fix the problem. 

We will update the community as information becomes available to us.  


